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Chapter 281 of CORSA, Corvair Society of America

From Our President, JC Nelson

Well here it is May and the car show season is in full swing. We had great weather for the Spring AutoFair and workable
weather for Springfest in Helen, Georgia. Even with some rain early Friday, the Autocross and dinner went as planned
and attendance was good at both events. I’d like to thank everyone for all their help with both of these events.

There is a full plate of shows to choose from coming up in May. Check out the events section of this newsletter or log into
our website. Pick a show that sparks your interest, make sure your car is ready, cooler packed and go enjoy a day out.

May is renewal month so make sure you are up to date with your dues. I also want to remind everyone to get their
CORSA National voting ballots turned in. Voting is a responsibility of everyone in the club. Any club is only as good as its
active members. Till next month, Happy Vairing.

We Missed You Last Month…submitted by Dee Charest

If you were not at the April meeting, please know that you were missed very much. We’d love to see everyone at the
meetings when at all possible. Our club is strong but we need everyone’s input. At our April meeting we only had 18
members (or 15 families present out of the 53 families) listed on our club roster. This was a very low number present
especially considering we had announced earlier that we would be taking nominations for our club officers. Please keep
in mind at our May 20th meeting we will still be taking nominations from anyone that would like to run for any club officer’s
position. If anyone is interested in putting their name in the hat for any position this will be your last chance to do so.
After all nominations are made, we will then be voting and new officers will begin their term at the June meeting.

A Special Thank You…submitted by Lillian Law

A special Thank You to all of the club members that stepped up and made “Springfest 2013” so successful. It takes all of
us and a few people outside of our clubs to make this the best Corvair event in the Southeast each year. I am amazed
each year when we have our joint planning meeting at the response we get volunteering to take jobs. We make new
friends each year and are so grateful to see old friends.

I have already started making contacts for “Springfest 2014, 30 years in Helen, Georgia”. I have also requested good
weather and we may or may not get it.

Having the Queen City Corvair Club join us in putting on this event has made it more fun and easier for all of us.



Meeting Minutes for February 18, 2013……..submitted by Dee Charest

1.) Call to order: President JC Nelson called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.

2.) Welcome: We had 18 members and 1 visitor present.

3.) Roll call: Secretary, Dee Charest did the roll call.

4.) Treasurer’s report: Treasurer, Al Rich gave the club’s financial report and it was accepted as read.

5.) Monthly drawing: The winner of the monthly drawing was Rob Fields, winning $10.

6.) Who drove their Corvair: There were 4 Corvairs driven to the meeting. Ronnie Jenkins name was drawn out of
these four drivers and he won a flash light.

7.) BUSINESS:
A) JC asked that we remember all of our sick members in prayer.
B) Everyone was reminded to check out the website, to turn in newsletter articles to Dee by the 21st and to see

Dee if you need any club merchandise.
C) Everyone was reminded that QCCC dues are due May 1st. The dues are $12 per year. Make your checks out

to the Queen City Corvair Club and give them to Dee Charest.
E) Nominations for club officers. Following are the names of folks that were nominated for officers. We will also

be taking names at our May meeting if anyone would like to put their name in the hat for any position.
a. President-----------JC Nelson b. Vice President----Ronnie Jenkins
c. Secretary-----------Dee Charest d. Treasurer-----------Al Rich

8.) Activities Report
A) It was reported that Corvairs In The Curves was cancelled due to some track maintenance.
B) Ronnie Jenkins and Dee Charest reported on the AutoFair Show. Good show with a good spot. Had 23 cars

on Saturday and about 12 cars on Sunday. Willard Moody won BEST OF SHOW with his 1960 Red Coupe.
C) Glenn Simmons reported on the event that the Speedway held on Thursday night before the AutoFair Show

officially got started. All participants in the AutoFair Show were invited to attend. Glenn and Doris were not
impressed with the event. They were given very small plates, and a very, very small amount of food. The
water was $3 a bottle. Glenn bought a bottle of beer for himself and a glass of wine for Doris. That cost him
$10.50 and the glass of wine was just partially filled. Needless to say, he said they probably would not be
going back to this kick off type event next year.

9.) Up-Coming Events
A.) Dee reported that everything is on track for Springfest, being held in Helen, Georgia. She asked the men that

will be working on the grills on Friday night to be in the Festhalle Friday afternoon at 4:00pm ready to start up
the grills and begin cooking as soon as the grills were hot. The ladies that are helping out in the kitchen need
to be in the Festhalle kitchen between 11:00 and 11:30am Friday morning. She reminded everyone to be
sure to keep your receipts for anything you buy while you in are in the city of Helen, Georgia. There will be a
box in the Festhalle that you can put your receipts in and then Saturday night there will be a drawing. If your
receipt is drawn out you will win $20. Just remember these receipts have to come from merchants in the city
of Helen. (This includes any gas you buy there, your hotel room, food etc.) No, it does not include your
registration form for the show itself).

B.) JC reported that the Walter Mitty Challenge Race will be held in Braselton, Georgia.
C.) JC reported that the Annual Antique Car Show in Cherryville, NC will be held on April 27th on Mountain Street.

The time will be 9am-1pm. Registration is from 8am-9am and the cost is $10.
D.) Scott Good gave an update on the Antioch Baptist Church Car Show being held at his place, known as

Headquarters. The date for this show is Saturday, May 18 and the time is 9am-3pm. The cost will be $15
per car. The Corvairs will all be parked together this year. Headquarters has a new addition this year also.
Special cars on display at this year’s show will include 2 Mopars, 2 Chevys, and 2 Fords.

E.) Everyone was reminded to fill out their voting ballot on the front of the Communiqué and mail in.
F.) Dick Worley reported on the Monroe Cruise in that is held the 2nd Friday night of each month in Monroe from

5:30-9:30pm. At the last Cruise-In they had 22 dirt track race cars there. Next month in addition to the cars
they will be featuring motorcycles.

10.) Member’s Cars. No one had anything to report.
11.) 50/50 Drawing. Monty Beaver was the lucky winner of the 50/50 drawing this month. When he did his second

drawing, he drew out a ticket that said “CLUB”, so he received $31 and the club received the other $31.
12) Closing: Meeting adjourned at 7:45pm.
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From the gang
Birthdays for April

Monty Beaver ----May 1 John Nickel-------------May 12 Mark Tinley----------May 19
Blu Walsh----------May 1 Kathi Rich---------------May 15 Bonnie Bowman---May 20
Luis Velasco-------May 12 Kevin Miller-------------May 17 Earl Jones-----------May 24

Ronnie Tucker------May 26
If you have a birthday in May and it is not listed we either do not have it or I had

a blonde moment and over looked it, for which I apologize. Either way, please let me know.

Wedding Anniversaries for April
Walter & Helen Carter----May 24, 1944----------69 years!!!!!!!! WOW

Roger & Melissa Moody----May 10, 2003---10 years. Congratulations guys.
Grant & Kay Mishler-------May 14, 2004----------9 years. Congratulations guys.

Congratulations to Blu and Lynn Walsh

On Tuesday, March 26, 2013, Blu and Lynn Walsh became the proud grandparents to baby Angel Rose Fulbright. Angel
was born at the Iredell Hospital in Statesville, NC to their daughter Rosie. She weighed 5 pounds and 9 ounces and was
20 inches long. Both mom and baby are doing wonderful. Congratulations to Rosie and smiling grandparents Blu and
Lynn Walsh.

More Congratulations to the Walsh Family
Well who knew!!!!!!! Our own Blu Walsh is an expert bow shooter. Recently Blu entered into the Seniors Games at the
Wild Life Club in Charlotte, NC. The sport he entered into was Archery. Apparently Blu and Lynn are very good at
keeping secrets, because I don’t believe anyone in the club knew that he even had an interest in this sport, must less was
very, very good at it. These games are for any seniors that are 50+ years of age. Well, not only did he enter, but by
George he WON! That’s right. He won 1st place in Archery. So in July he will be heading off to Ohio for the National
Competition.

Congratulations Blu and good luck at the Nationals. What other hidden talents do you have that you have not been
sharing with all of your friends in the club? We look forward to hearing all about your trip and how you come out. Have a
safe trip there and back.

Big Thank You from the Queen City Members
All of the Queen City members would like to give a big Thank You to both Jim Allen and Bill Pierson for stepping up to the
plate and helping our club out at Springfest in Helen, Georgia this year. As most everyone knows, Monty Beaver has
been the Chairperson for the Concours event at this show, but due to health reason Monty was not able to be at the show
this year. Jim Allen and Bill Pierson were asked if they could possibly fill in for Monty and they didn’t even hesitate with
the answer that they would be glad to help out in any way they could. Both of the gentlemen have been involved with
Concours judging before so none of this was new to them. Dee brought all of the Concours supplies that were needed to
the show and Rob and Nicole Kennen took the club tents for these guys to use. Once they were all set up, they did a
wonderful job and everything ran smooth and quick. They were completely finished judging around 11:00am with the help
of a lot of good judges and a strong Tally Team. Thanks again Jim and Bill. We appreciate everything you did. Great
job.

A woman is like a tea bag. You never know how strong she is until she gets in hot water.
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May 6….Cruise-In at Ledo’s Pizza located at 489 S. Herlong Avenue, Rock Hill, SC with the Rock Hill Cruisers. This is
across the street from Fatz Restaurant. Time is from 5:30-8:30pm. Lots of door prizes and 10% discount on
your meal and awards for nicest cars and Best of Show.

May 10…Monroe Cruise-In on Main Street. The time is from 5:30-9:30pm. This is held the 2nd Friday of every month.

May 11…Temple Baptist Church Car Show, located at 281Celriver Road, Rock Hill, SC 29730. Cost is $15 per car.
Time of show is 8:30am-2:00pm with registration ending at 11:00am.

May 16…Cruise-In at Jersey Mikes Subs, located at 725 N. Cherry Road in Rock Hill, SC. The time is from 5:30-
8:30pm. There will be lots of door prizes, 50/50 drawing and 10% discount on your meal.

May 18…Antioch Baptist Church annual fund raiser for Harry’s Hand. Time is from 9am-3pm. The cost is $15 per car.
There will be vendors, DJ playing music all day, a 50/50 drawing and a ladies scavenger hunt. Awards will be
given out to the top 25 cars around 2:00pm. For more info contact Scott Good at 828-396-8000.

May 20…QCCC meeting at the Golden Corral. Dinner is at 6pm and the meeting begins at 7pm. Drive your Corvair.
You might win a prize.

1966 LA built, 500 with factory AC (AC does not work), 140 engine, 4 speed transmission, good tires. Does not
have smog on it and it does need to be restored. All numbers match. Was apparently a special order car and
sent to Phoenix, Arizona. Car is now in Manning, SC. For more info contact Jerry Brown at 803-225-0005.
Price is $3000 Firm.

1965 Monza with a 110 engine, automatic transmission, new interior, AC that works and new 185-70 13 inch black wall
tires. Asking price is $3600. For more info contact Jerry Brown at 803-225-0005.

A 99% complete A/C system from a 1966 Corvair Monza coupe includes compressor, condenser, brackets, wiring
harness and several pages of drawings and measurements. I think the only thing missing is the vent grille that goes
over the radio. Asking $500 or possible trade. Call Rod Kennen at 704-315-4378.

1965 Corvair Monza Convertible, 110 Automatic transmission. A good project car for restoration in solid #4 condition.
Chassis is solid, but is showing rust in outer rockers and lower quarters. Car has good custom interior installed in
2000. Asking $3700. Call Rod Kennen at 704-315-4378.

5 Bias Ply Tires size P185/13 inch with 4 inch white walls. Selling for $115 each. Selling as a set of 5 only. The price is
negotiable. For more info contact Cecil Flowers any day after 9:00am at (H) 704-732-1449 or (C) 704-868-6521.
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